
 
                    South Fork Community Council 
              March 1, 2007 Monthly Meeting Minutes 
 
Call to Order 
Meeting called to order by Bob Gill at 7:05 PM 
 
Introductions 
Bob Gill chaired meeting. Officers and all present were 
introduced. 
February meeting notes reviewed and approved. 
 
For the record 
Officers and Committee Members 

Present Position Name Phone E-mail address 
***** President Bob Gill 694-

2913 
spullen@mtaonline.net 

***** 1st V.P. Andrew 
Brewer 

753-
2757 

Andrew.W.Brewer@pos02.usace.army.mil

***** 2nd V.P. Mike 
Adams 

622-
1222 

mpladams@aol.com 

***** Secretary Sara 
Pullen 

694-
2913 

spullen@mtaonline.net 

 Treasurer John 
Cologgi 

694-
4423 

cologgi@gci.net 

 Officer 
at Large 

Ken 
Butters 

696-
6916 

northkuvasz@yahoo.com 

 Officer 
at Large 

   

***** Parks & 
Rec Rep 

Andrew 
Brewer 

753-
2757 

Andrew.W.Brewer@pos02.usace.army.mil

***** Chamber 
of 
Commerce 

Bob Gill 694-
2914 

spullen@mtaonline.net 

***** Road 
Board 

Bob Gill 694-
2913 

spullen@mtaonline.net 

 Road 
Board alt 

Adrienne 
Lindholm

  

 
 
Presentation by ASD on Proposition 4: Presentation by Mr. Gallup, Clark 
Middle School teacher, on school bonds. He gave a presentation on the 
conditions at Clark Middle School and encouraged all members to vote 
for Proposition 4.  
 
Presentation by Rainbow Connection on Proposition 8: Presentation by 
volunteers from Rainbow Connection (horse back riding for children with 
disabilities) given to members. Rainbow Connection asking to lease land 
to build facility for horse barn and riding facility on park land. They 
encouraged all members to vote for Proposition 8.  
 
Presentation by Yvonne Lindblom: Yvonne Lindblom gave presentation to  
Members asking for support in that Town Square Park be named the Ruth 
Moulton Town Square in recognition of Ruth Moulton’s years of community 
service. Yvonne Lindholm asks that SFCC members send a letter or  
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Resolution to Municipality of Anchorage Assembly and other city 
officials in support of naming Town Square after Ruth Moulton.  
 
Motion by Mike Adams for SFCC members to send letter of support 
to MOA to rename Town Square to Ruth Moulton Town Square. Motion 
seconded by Andrew Brewer.  
Motion passed without opposition by SFCC members.  
 
Presentation by Bill Starr: Bill Starr gave a short presentation 
regarding his candidacy for Anchorage Assembly. 
 
Presentation by Janet Brand: Janet Brand gave a short presentation 
regarding her candidacy for Anchorage Assembly. 
 
Both candidate answered questions from members after their 
presentations. 
 
Committee Reports 
Treasury:  $166.12 
 
Parks & Recreation:  Motion by Jennifer Vancyle to SFCC members for 
new swing set at Spirit Park.  
Motion: for new swing set, toddler swing set and climbing structure for 
Spirit Park. There is Parks and Rec funding for this equipment. 
Motion seconded by Andrew Brewer.  
Motion passed without opposition by SFCC members. 
John Rodda reports Parks and Rec can remove old equipment in Spirit 
Park. John Rodda requests that copy of resolution be sent to their 
office by 3/5/07 and equipment can be chosen at that meeting. 
 
Road Board: Bob Gill gave an update. Per Bob Gill, there is no new 
letter from the Road Board re: Yosemite Drive.  
Joe Vicente has requested MOA to meet with Eagle Pointe home owners 
Association regarding Yosemite Drive drainage and upgrades and city has 
not addressed these issues. 
Topics on Yosemite Drive per Bob Gill: 

1. federal funding: DOT to get information to John Rodda soon  
2. DOT funds: for turn lane coming off Yosemite Drive  
3. Trail connection from Veterans Parkway to connect to Yosemite 

Drive  
4. $135,000 to 300,000 for drainage issue  

$1.1 million dollars has been allotted for site improvements for Eagle 
River area. 
Update by Bill Starr:    Bill Starr reports that Mental Health Trust 
has a preliminary plan for land at corner of Yosemite Drive and Eagle 
Rive Loop Road for 62-70 residential homes and small commercial 
development. 
Tim Potter and Allison from Mental Health Trust will attend May SFCC 
meeting to further discuss development in this area. 
There are some talks with Salvation Army and Mental Health Trust for 
Clithroe campus to be relocated by Hiland Women’s Prison 
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The Knik Arm Crossing is still up in the arm. The Glenn Highway 
lighting has been approved to South Birchwood. There will be a Town 
Hall meeting no 3/17/07 from 1600 to 1800.  
 
Road Board: continued update by Bob Gill. Mill rate is 1.85-1.91. The 
number one priority for Road Board is Monte Drive and Old Glenn Highway 
intersection—a lot of accidents happen at this location. 
Mail thefts in upper Hiland Road Valley—need more locked boxes and this 
issue will be discussed at next Road Board meeting. There have been 
mail thefts on Birdsong Drive. Most of the cost will be paid by Road 
Board and contribution by SFCC members in area will be around $100. 
Joe Vicente reports MOA to lower mil rate by .21 for street lights. 
 
CAC update: update given by Andrew Brewer.  CAC has no contract 
authority and is not a legal authority. CAC will ask Assembly for 
authorization to proceed with their tasks. April, 2007 is good time to 
reaffirm request for CAC. They will formally present their request 
after April election.  Bobbi Wells will contact state of Alaska for 
more funds. Federation of Community Councils would be administrator of 
grant. FCC to clarify language to continue monitoring funding for 
separate chapter.  
Next CAC meeting is on 3/7/07. 
 
Anchorage Tomorrow:  Matt from their organization gave a short 
presentation on Propositions 2-6 and gave handouts to SFCC members. 
He encouraged all SFCC members to vote for Propositions 2-6. 
 
  
 
Motion to adjourn meeting at 2109. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Sara Pullen 
Secretary SFCC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                   
 
 


